
PORT HAWKESBURY TOWN COUNCIL – PUBLIC HEARING  
 

Minutes of Meeting 
April 4, 2017 

              Present                                                   
Mayor, Brenda Chisholm-Beaton 
Deputy Mayor, Trevor Boudreau 
Councilor, Hughie MacDougall 
Councilor, Mark MacIver 
Councilor, Jeremy White 
Chief Administrative Officer, Terry Doyle  
Director of Finance, Erin MacEachen 
Director Marketing, Recreation, Tourism & Culture, Paula Davis  
Town Solicitor, Larry Evans 
 
Regrets 
Director, John Bain, Eastern District Planning Commission  
 
Guests 

 Andrew Jones, Senior Planner, Eastern District Planning Commission  
 

1. Call to Order 
A Public Hearing of the Port Hawkesbury Town Council was held in Shannon Studio, PHCC, Tuesday, April 4, 
2017 and called to order by Mayor Chisholm-Beaton at 6:30 p.m.   

 
2. Staff Presentation – Second Reading – Rezoning Application – Catholic Diocese of Antigonish 

Andrew Jones’ presentation addressed the rezoning application of the Roman Catholic Episcopal Corporation 
of Antigonish located at Property Identifiers (PID) 50110709 and 50028968 MacLaughlin Drive, Port 
Hawkesbury from Institutional (I) Zone to Residential Single Unit (R-1) Zone.  The First Reading of this 
application was approved by Council at the March 7, 2017 Public Meeting.  Notices of a Public Hearing and 
Second Reading for April 4, 2017 were duly advertised in accordance with the Municipal Government Act. 
 

3. Council Question Period  
There were no questions from Council.  
 

4. Gallery Presentations 
a) Call for opposing presentations 

            There were no opposing presentations. 

b)  Call for presentations in favor 
        There were no presentations in favor. 

       
5. Written Submissions 

There were no written submissions received by the Town of Port Hawkesbury or the Eastern District Planning 
Commission.  

 
6. Adjournment 

                   MOVED by Councilor J. White and SECONDED by Deputy Mayor T. Boudreau “To adjourn the Public   
                   Hearing at 6:40 p.m.”  MOTION CARRIED. 

 
May 3, 2017 

     ___________________             _________________________         _________________________ 
     Date        Approved by:         Recorded by:   
                                                               Terry Doyle, P.Eng., CAO                         Erin MacEachen, Director of Finance 


